
 
ANA President Jeff Garrett (L) speaking at the ANA 
District and Club Rep Luncheon in Dallas. 

 

 
ANA District and Club Rep Attendees at the ANA  
National Money Show on March 4, 2016. 

Tiffanie Bueschel, ANA club communications 
coordinator, has been distributing the new ANA Dis-
trict Representatives name badges and polo shirts. A 
number of District Reps received new shirts and badges 
at the two ANA District and Club Rep meetings. The 
remaining polo shirts and name badges were mailed 
(and should now have been received — if not, please 
contact Tiffanie at bueschel@money.org). 

Second Quarter 2016 April-May-June 

National Coordinator Message 

by Richard Jozefiak, ANA National Club  
Coordinator, email ANALMRJ@gmail.com. 

Contacts: P.O. Box 2103, Madison, AL 35758; 
phone 256-337-5092; email ANALMRJ@gmail.com. 

The first ANA District and Club Representatives 
meeting of the year was held at the Florida United Nu-
mismatists (FUN) convention in Tampa, Fla., on Satur-
day, Jan. 9. We had nine District Reps in attendance, 
representing seven states. The one-hour meeting was 
productive, with the latest information being shared 
with the District Reps. I want to thank FUN Conven-
tion Coordinator Cindy Wibker for her support and 
arranging the meeting room. 

 

 
ANA District and Club Rep Attendees at the FUN Show 
in Tampa, Fla., on January 9, 2016. 

The second ANA District and Club Representa-
tives meeting was held at the ANA National Money 
Show in Dallas, Texas. We had a luncheon at the Omni 
Hotel (located next to the Convention Center) on Fri-
day, March 4. Nine District Reps were in attendance, 
representing six states. ANA President Jeff Garrett at-
tended the luncheon, and presented “Thank You for 
Your Service” slabs done by NGC with the 2004 Texas 
State Quarter. 
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The ANA District Rep Program had full-page ads 
in the February and March 2016 issues of The Numis-
matist. The purpose of the ads is to inform the ANA 
membership of who is representing their state, and also 
to seek additional volunteers. A number of ANA mem-
bers have volunteered to become new District Repre-
sentatives. I want to welcome the following nine new 
District Representatives: 

Allen C. Nichols Alaska 

Robert J. Mellor Florida  
   (Space Coast Area) 

Juan L. Riera  Florida 

Christopher Bower Indiana 

Brad Lisenbee Indiana 

Marc Wallace Indiana 

Joseph Pargola New Jersey/Pennsylvania 

George Winters Utah 

Michael M. Miller Wisconsin  

Please submit your Jan.-Mar. (1st Quarter) District 
Representatives reports to Tiffanie and me. The reports 
are very helpful in documenting all the work the ANA 
District Representatives are doing across the country. A 
report should not take long to complete, but it does 
provide a wealth of information. 

Plans are in progress for the ANA District and 
Club Representatives meeting at the ANA World’s Fair 
of Money, Aug. 9-13, in Anaheim, Calif., at the Ana-
heim Convention Center. The yearly meeting will be 
held on Saturday, Aug. 13. Additional details will be 
sent out in the future.  

Thank you again for all the volunteer work you 
perform on behalf of the ANA and the hobby. Your 
work does make a difference. 
 
Free ANA Membership Vouchers 

by Tiffanie Bueschel, Club Communication  
Coordinator 

Don't forget to distribute the free American Nu-
mismatic Association membership vouchers your club 
received! 

In September, the ANA mailed each of its member 
clubs 12 applications for free membership. Be sure to 
pass these forms along to individuals who might like to 
join the Association. Applications must be redeemed 
by October 31, 2016, and cannot be used by those who 
have been ANA members in the last two years. 

Member clubs that did not receive the applications 
should contact me at (719) 482-9816, or by email at 
tbueschel@money.org. 

Thank you for all that you do to support 
our hobby. 

Non-Profit Club Tax Reminder 
by Mitchell Ernst, Nebraska District  

Representative 

Here’s a reminder for the small nonprofit clubs 
whose annual gross receipts are normally $50,000 or 
less. Don’t forget to electronically submit Form 990-
N (e-postcard) to satisfy their annual reporting require-
ment to the IRS. If a club fails to file for three consecu-
tive years they are at risk of losing their nonprofit sta-
tus. The filing deadline is May 15. 

In previous years filers went through the Urban 
Institute to file their 990-N e-postcard. Now, non-
profits must file their e-postcard directly with the 
IRS. Clubs will be required to set up a user profile if 
they have not already done so. 

For more information, please visit the links below. 

https://www.irs.gov/Charities-&-Non-Profits/
Annual-Electronic-Filing-Requirement-for-Small-
Exempt-Organizations-Form-990-N-e-Postcard 

https://www.irs.gov/Charities-&-Non-Profits/
Information-Needed-to-File-e-Postcard 

Editor’s note: This applies to organizations that 
already have recognized IRS nonprofit status. If not, 
you may want to consult a tax professional about ap-
plying for this status. Nonprofit status in your home 
state is not the same as Federal (IRS) status. 
 
ANA’s Club Publications Contest  
Features New Prizes 

Each spring, the American Numismatic Associa-
tion calls for submissions in its Outstanding Club Pub-
lications competition. The contest is open to clubs that 
are current with their ANA dues and do not have an 
elected or salaried ANA officer as editor or assistant 
editor. Club publications must have been issued on a 
regular basis, and entries must include a complete set 
of 2015 publications. Completed submissions must be 
received by May 22. 

For more information on submission guidelines 
and to view past winners, visit www.money.org/
outstanding-club-publications. 
 
National Coin Week 

Thanks to ANA clubs that participated in National 
Coin Week, April 17-23. The theme this year was 
“Portraits of Liberty: Icon of Freedom,” celebrating 
depictions of Liberty on money. The submission dead-
line for the Club Trivia Challenge and the Video Trivia 
Challenge is May 6. The next National Coin Week is 
Apr. 16-22, 2017. 

https://www.irs.gov/Charities-&-Non-Profits/Annual-Electronic-Filing-Requirement-for-Small-Exempt-Organizations-Form-990-N-e-Postcard
https://www.irs.gov/Charities-&-Non-Profits/Information-Needed-to-File-e-Postcard
https://www.money.org/outstanding-club-publications
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The meeting proceeded with a discussion of recent-
ly completed and upcoming coin shows. There was also 
a discussion about some of the new U.S. Mint products. 
Many seemed interested in the gold Standing Liberty 
Quarter, Walking Liberty Half and Mercury Dime. 

Mike Holman made a presentation on “Ancient 
Coins,” and brought many to show, ranging from 
“straight from the dirt” to nice ones that he had con-
served. The attendees loved the education as most have 
not delved into that area of numismatics, and much 
knowledge was shared. The club started its first auction 
at the end of the meeting, with lots of interest and little 
cash. Many of the YNs were able to pick up coins at 
very reasonable prices. The club will try this again at its 
next meeting. 
 
California 

Northern California Numismatic Association 

The Northern California Numismatic Association 
(NCNA) has scheduled its third annual California nu-
mismatic seminar for Saturday, September 17, in Valle-
jo, Calif., at the Vallejo Naval and Historical Museum, 
734 Marin Street, at Capital, in downtown Vallejo. 

The seminar will be held in the Second Floor Herit-
age Theater, with registration beginning at 9 a.m. The all
-day seminar is free to all attendees, and the Museum is 
open free to all Seminar visitors. There will be an on-site 
luncheon service along with several eateries within easy 
walking distance.  

The theme for this year’s seminar is “The Future Of 
Our Hobby,” derived from comments and input at the 
2015 seminar, and five leading advocates for “our world 
of money hobby” have been scheduled: 

 Serge Pelletier, of the Royal Canadian Numis-
matic Association (RCNA) and the Ontario 
(Canada) Numismatic Association (ONA). 

 Steven Woodland, also of the same two Canadian 
organizations. 

 Charmy Harker, the “The Penny Lady,” from 
Irvine, Calif. 

 Steven Price, of Stacks-Bowers Galleries, from 
Santa Ana, Calif. 

 Jeff Shevlin, the “So-Called Dollar Guy,” from 
Carson City, Nevada. 
Each will present his or her insights and observa-

tions as to what numismatics, in terms of both the hobby 
and industry, might evolve into over the next years and 
decades. Several anticipated topics are: changing de-
mographics, declining or stagnant memberships in nu-
mismatic organizations, world and economic uncertain-
ties, youth numismatics, attracting the “Millennials” and 
other population groups, mega-million dollar coins, and 
the like. 

The seminar will conclude with a panel discussion, 
questions from the audience and door prizes. 

News from Around the Country 
 
Alabama 

Madison County Coin Club  
by Richard Jozefiak, ANALMRJ@gmail.com  

The Madison County Coin Club (MCCC) celebrat-
ed its 15th anniversary and its upcoming 150th meeting 
with a special program at its March 22 monthly club 
meeting. The first meeting of the MCCC was held on 
Monday, March 26, 2001 at the Huntsville Senior Center 
in Huntsville, Ala. The club has been meeting at the 
Huntsville Senior Center since its founding.   

The 150th meeting of MCCC will be in November 
2016. MCCC has been a member of the ANA since the 
founding of the club. 
 

 
Special cake to celebrate the 15th Anniversary and 150th 
Meeting of the MCCC. 
 

 
MCCC 2016 officers (L to R): Bob Jaques (Member-at-
Large); Harold Fears (Vice-president); Kurt Springfield 
(President); Richard Jozefiak (Secretary); Mike Camp-
bell (Treasurer). 

South Baldwin Coin Club  
by Tim Brown 

The club’s most recent meeting at the City Library 
was well-attended, including many kids. Soda and 
snacks were provided, and a YN won the door prize of a 
PCGS-graded proof coin. 
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Delaware 
Wilmington Coin Club  
by Dave Stitely, dstitely@comcast.net 

The club held its annual show in January with 
more than 50 dealers in attendance, and more than 
1,200 attendees during the three-day show. 

One of the features of the show was a two-hour 
youth program led by Pam Stitely. The program includ-
ed lunch for the YNs and their parents. This year there 
were over 25 people in attendance.  

Three of the club YNs (see photo) presented mini-
lectures to encourage other YNs in their collecting en-
deavors. Each participant received coins, currency and 
other numismatic items. They also learned about the 
ANA and Summer Seminar. 

Following the program, YNs could be seen visiting 
the dealers’ tables at the show. 

YNs pictured from left to right are Casey Weber,  
Garrett Ziss and Kenny Sammut. 
 
Florida 

Brandon Coin Club 
By Jack Iaci, Secretary 

The club’s remaining 2016 coin and currency 
shows are scheduled for June 25, Aug. 27 and Nov. 5. 
All of these shows will be held at the Brandon Elks 
Lodge #2383, 800 Centennial Lodge Dr., Brandon, 
FL 33510. 

Shows typically feature 30 dealers and 45 tables;  
free admission, parking and door prizes; excellent food 
available on site; free coin grab bags for all children 
under 12; and free appraisals. 

Contact: Jack Iaci, club secretary, phone 352-777-
6073, email brandoncoinclub@yahoo.com, or write to  
Brandon Coin Club, PO Box 3869, Brandon, FL 33509
-3869. 

The seminar will be moderated by “Xan” Cham-
berlain, with Herb Miles facilitating the panel discus-
sion. Both are well-known California numismatic advo-
cates. Coordinating the all-day event is Michael S. 
Turrini, who is also NCNA’s treasurer and editor and a 
California State Numismatic Association (CSNA) Past 
President. 

Updates are posted on www.solanocoinclub.com, 
and inquiries may be sent to EMPERORI@juno.com or 
707-246-6327. 
 
Colorado 

Colorado Springs Numismatic Society 
by Terry L. Carver, tcarver@pobox.com 

The Colorado Springs Numismatic Society 
(CSNS) is celebrating its 50th birthday this year, and 
commissioned Daniel Carr and his Moonlight Mint to 
create a medal commemorating the milestone. Society 
members were invited to attend a striking event held at 
the Moonlight Mint on Saturday, March 19. Ten mem-
bers (see photo) made the two-hour-plus trip from Col-
orado Springs to Loveland to participate in the event. 

To start the day, Dan told Society members how he 
obtained and restored his surplus Denver Mint press. 
He also explained the various components of the press 
and described its operation.  

Those attending were then given an opportunity to 
overstrike 50th anniversary medals on various coins, 
medals and tokens they brought to the event. Members 
could also have their regular issue medals antiqued or 
color toned and/or selectively plated with rhodium or 
gold. Many beautiful pieces were created that day, and 
an enjoyable and educational time was had by all. 

The CSNS meets at 2 p.m. on the second Sunday 
of the month. The meeting location and directions can 
be found on the club’s webpages at “Coins in the 
Springs,” http://csns.anaclubs.org. Guests are warmly 
welcomed. Dues are $5 per year and include a copy of 
the monthly club newsletter. For further information, or 
if you are interested in the medals, please contact the 
CSNS secretary at gr1942@icloud.com. Want more Florida and regional news? Sub-

scribe to Tony Swicer’s Region 4 Newsletter 
by emailing Tony at swicer@comcast.net. 
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shire Coin and Currency Expo in Manchester, N.H. A 
club table featured several items from past NENA con-
ventions, offerings of NENA medals and a portion of 
the table for ANA flyers and brochures. Five non-
competitive exhibits by NENA members were shown.  
The YN program, underwritten by The Kittredge Foun-
dation, had an attendance of more than 30 YNs plus 
their parents.  

A short business meeting to plan for NENA’s 75th 
Anniversary Conference and Convention in the fall was 
attended by 15 members. 

A competition for the 2016 NENA medal design is 
ongoing. Details can be found on the homepage of the 
NENA website at http://nenacoin.org/. Several sets of 
the 2015 NENA medal are still for sale. The medal 
features John Farrar, a Harvard professor who was the 
first to characterize hurricanes as “moving vortexes.” A 
set of two medals (in nickel and bronze finish) are 
available for the reduced price of $23 postpaid to NE-
NA Medal, PO Box 21, Oxford, MA 01540. 

Nashua Coin Club 
by Bob Fritsch, bobfritsch@earthlink.net 

The Nashua Coin Club participated in the New 
Hampshire Coin and Currency Expo held in Manches-
ter, N.H., on Mar. 28-29, with a club table. The club 
had giveaways including club wooden nickels and 
elongated coins. Club members chatted with about 50 
visitors, inviting them to club meetings and giving 
them club information handouts. 

Each meeting features a “Coin of the Month,” 
where members bring examples and collections and 
discuss them in depth. January’s coin was Emergency 
Coin and Currency, which saw lots of notgeld. Febru-
ary was Lincoln Cents, where one member brought a 

complete collection in-
cluding all the keys. 
March was Indian Head/
Buffalo Nickels, and April 
will feature Dimes. This 
monthly program gener-
ates lots of enthusiasm 
among the members and is 
a major reason for the 
success of the club. 

Photo: NCC President Bill 
Seldon and member Bob 
Fritsch at the Manchester 
show. 
 

North Carolina 
Charlotte Coin Club  
by Bob Pedolsky, rpedolsky@carolina.rr.com 

The club held its 46th annual coin show Feb. 12-14 
at the Metrolina Tradeshow Expo Center. 

The sold-out bourse, with more than 150 tables, 
included two grading services and demonstrations by 

West Hernando Coin Club  

The club held a coin club show on Jan. 23, with an 
attendance of 230, plus some new dealers. There were 
free hourly door prizes, and a grand prize of a 2016 
MS69 NGC-graded U.S. Silver Eagle, donated by 
Mark Earle. This show was at a new location, St. Joan 
of Arc Hall. The club seems to add new members every 
month. The club’s next coin show is scheduled for June 
18. Funds raised through these events assist with club 
functions and scholarships. 
 
Kentucky 

Donald Young, 76, of Harrodsburg, Kentucky, 
died Wednesday, March 30, at the Ephraim McDowell 
Regional Medical Center in Danville. 

Born Mar. 27, 1940, in Mercer Co., he was the son 
of the late John Elliott Young and the late Alma Louise 
(Tatum) Gabhart. He was a retired E.W. Brown Power 
Plant employee, was a member of the Harrodsburg 
Christian Church, and was a veteran of the U.S. Air 
Force.  

Don was also a member of the ANA, Central 
States Numismatic Assoc., Token & Metal Society, 
International Soc. Of Silver Art Collectors, and the 
Kentucky Numismatic Assoc. 

Don was very active in the numismatic community 
including the ANA Rep Program, and we’ll miss him. 

Full obituary: 

http://ransdellfuneralchapel.com/tribute/
details/1801/Donald-Young/obituary.html#content-start 
 
Maryland 

Montgomery County Coin Club  
by Simcha Kuritzky, Simcha.Kuritzky@cgifederal.com 

On Feb. 6, club volunteers assisted Boy Scouts 
from the BSA Potomac District with furthering or com-
pleting requirements for the BSA Coin Collecting Mer-
it Badge. The three-hour workshop in Bethesda, Mary-
land ended with one scout completing requirements, 
two nearly completing requirements, and a good num-
ber starting or well on their way towards receiving the 
merit badge. As an incentive towards completion, 
Montgomery County Coin Club is offering an uncircu-
lated 2010 BSA 100th anniversary silver dollar to those 
scouts attending this workshop who later attend a regu-
lar meeting of the MCCC and present or otherwise 
show evidence of completing the coin collecting merit 
badge requirements. 
 
New Hampshire / New England 

New England Numismatic Association  
by Bob Fritsch, bobfritsch@earthlink.net 

The New England Numismatic Association 
(NENA) had several activities at the recent New Hamp-

http://ransdellfuneralchapel.com/tribute/details/1801/Donald-Young/obituary.html#content-start
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Pennsylvania 
Pennsylvania Association of Numismatists  
by Patrick McBride, pancoins@gmail.com 

The PAN Spring Coin Show is scheduled for May 
5-7 at the Monroeville Convention Center in Monroe-
ville, Pa., just east of Pittsburgh. In addition to 100 
dealers, the show features free admission, a lecture 
series, the PAN KidZone, and more. 

PAN information: website www.pancoins.org, 
Facebook www.facebook.com/PANcoins, or email to  
pancoins@gmail.com. 
 
Washington 

Pacific Northwest Numismatic Association 

PNNA Editor Eric Holcomb has once again pro-
duced a 16-page convention special edition of The 
Nor’wester for the PNNA convention in Tukwila, Wash. 
(south of Seattle), Apr. 22-24. See the link at http://
www.pnna.org/, or email info@pnna.org. 
 
Wisconsin 

Wisconsin Valley Coin Club  
by Terence Kafka, fluff885@mtc.net 

The club held a reception to honor current WVCC 
president, Numismatists of Wisconsin board member 
and paper money author Bill Brandimore, who is re-
turning to Michigan to be near his family. Bill was pre-
sented with an ANA certificate recognizing his contri-
butions to the club and collectors. He received a unique 
Detroit, Michigan, “Thanks A Billion, Bill” note, 
which was then signed by club members to create a 
“long-short snorter.”  

While Bill remarked on numismatics and his future 
plans, we all enjoyed snacks and refreshments. It was 
quite fitting that Bill’s last meeting was on Mar. 15, the 
Ides of March. We will miss Bill’s wealth of 
knowledge and the generosity and kindness with which 
he shared it. 

Bill Brandimore holding the ANA certificate. 

Reed’s Gold Mine. Over 25 club volunteers assisted in 
putting on the event, which was heavily attended over 
the three days. 

Club president and show chairman Jerry Sajbel 
said, “It was a wonderful show to be involved in and 
the entire volunteer staff worked tirelessly to make the 
show successful and their effort showed. The youth 
program is flourishing and we have dozens of Boy 
Scouts working on their merit badges. It was a bustling 
and noisy marketplace and the dealers almost unani-
mously called it a great show.” 

More than 110 children participated in the YN 
treasure hunt, which had the theme “1916.” Designated 
dealers around the bourse assisted the YNs in complet-
ing a quiz regarding coins of 1916. Also 21 Boy Scouts 
completed the merit badge course. 

After completing the quiz, each participant re-
ceived a treasure bag with approximately $20 in coins 
and supplies, including a 1916 Mercury dime. Also 
available free to each YN were a multitude of coin sup-
plies, books and coin-related items. All coins in the 
prize bags and other YN giveaways were generously 
donated by members of the Charlotte Coin Club, local 
coin stores and the dealers attending the show. In addi-
tion, adults purchased more than $600 in donated items 
for the Charlotte Coin Club YN program. 

Tom Wood of Ephesus Numismatic said the Char-
lotte show is the best for YN development that he’s 
ever attended. 

Jay Morgado, of M & J Collectibles, had a good 
show and gave away over 100 world coins to the YN 
treasure hunt participants. 

According to Danny Freeman, Southeastern In-
vestment Corporation, floor traffic was fantastic with 
many collectors looking to buy; the Sunday traffic was 
greater than expected. He felt the number of young 
people at the show was very impressive; the Charlotte 
Coin  Club is doing a great job with the YN program. 

A raffle was held daily with winners announced 
every hour of the show. The grand prize, a gold coin, 
was announced at the end of day on Sunday. 

For more information about the Charlotte Coin 
Club, when and where it meets and information on next 
year’s show, please visit www.charlottecoinclub.com. 

Lower Cape Fear Coin Club (Wilmington, NC) 

The club sponsored its annual Azalea Festival Coin  
Show, Apr. 9-10, at the Elk’s Lodge in Wilmington.  
Features included a gold panning exhibit where visitors 
could pan for gold, a Civil War Round Table manned 
by re-enactor David Meisky from Virginia, a food 
truck, coin exhibits, a Kid’s Korner, hourly drawings 
for prizes and about 40 dealers buying and selling coins 
and currency. 
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Eric. In addition, recent journals are also available as 
PDF files derived directly from print production files 
supplied by editor Jon Lusk. The journals will be ac-
cessible by club members via a password on the club’s 
website, http://ctcc.info/. Visit the website to learn 
more about these fascinating British tokens, and to join 
the club. 

The Elongated Collectors  
by Robert F. Fritsch, bobfritsch@earthlink.net 

TEC Readies for ANA Anaheim — As reported in 
the last Mintmark, TEC is celebrating its Golden Anni-
versary this year. Our major activity is at the World’s 
Fair of Money in Anaheim, California. TEC President 
Nancy Wooten  met with the ANA staff to work out the 
details for the TEC booth. As in previous years we will 
be offering free elongated cents and this year there will 
be three designs — one a special TEC salute to ANA’s 
125th Anniversary. We will also be selling limited edi-
tion coin sets rolled on 1966 coins, and enameled and 
plain badges on a suspension ribbon bearing the TEC 
designs. The sets and badges will each have a limited 
edition of 50, in celebration of TEC’s 50th Anniver-
sary, so place your order early! The TEC Store has sets 
and badges from previous years that can be seen and 
purchased at http://tecnews.org/store/. 

Come help us celebrate the beginning of TEC’s 
second half-century. We are the funnest part of numis-
matics, and invite you to share the joy of collecting 
elongated coins. See you in Anaheim! 

International Org. of Wooden Money Collectors 
by Robert F. Fritsch, bobfritsch@earthlink.net 

Annual Meeting at Central States — Bob Gabriel, 
President of the International Organization of Wooden 
Money Collectors (IOWMC), has announced that the 
club’s annual meeting will be held on Friday, Apr. 29 
at 1 p.m. in the Serenity Room of the Renaissance Con-
vention Center, Schaumburg, Ill. This is a departure 
from our normal meeting, which in the past was held at 
the ANA World’s Fair of Money in the summer. We 
will have a club table in the “club midway” at table M, 
and will be giving away wooden nickels including a 
special one that President Gabriel has created especial-
ly for this show. We would love to see you, so come by 
and visit. (Note: this all takes place at the Central States 
Numismatic Society 77th anniversary convention; see 
http://www.centralstates.info/ for more information.) 

On a sad note, one of our oldest members and 
staunchest supporters over the years passed away last 
year. His collection was purchased from his heirs and 
over half a million woods will soon be available for 
interested collectors. Please contact Bob Fritsch direct-
ly for more information. 

If you would like to be a part of the resurgence of 
the wooden money hobby, send $7.50 with your name, 
address and email to Maurina Schmidt, PO Box 1, 
Macedon, NY 14502-0001. Request membership appli-
cations by email at IOWMC@yahoo.com. 

The club also held a U.S. Coin Quiz, which was  
an unrelenting round-after-round of U.S. coin questions 
in double elimination format. It took two meetings to 
determine the winner … Charles Klopstein. Ironically, 
Charles has the most extensive foreign coin collection 
among WVCC members. Charles was awarded a cham-
pion’s certificate and a 2016 U.S. Silver Eagle. 

Charles Klopstein (right) receives U.S. Coin Quiz win-
ner’s certificate and Silver Eagle, from club secretary 
Terence Kafka. 

South Shore Coin Club  
by John and Nancy Wilson, ANA National  

Volunteers, johnancyw@aol.com 

The South Shore Coin Club (SSCC) hosted the 
Numismatists of Wisconsin (NOW) at its 52nd Annual 
Coin Show, held Mar. 31-Apr. 2 at the Crowne Plaza 
Hotel in Milwaukee. The SSCC event is the largest 
coin show in Wisconsin. The show had 40 dealer tables 
and an attendance of 725, despite snow and cold weath-
er on Saturday. Hard-working members of the SSCC 
handled the registration, sold raffle tickets and gave out 
special wooden nickels made for the show. The con-
vention had competitive exhibits, along with a Saturday 
Boy Scout Coin Collecting Merit Badge Clinic. Darrell 
Luedtke was the exhibit chair. NOW president Thad 
Streeter, along with Cliff Mishler, handled most of the 
duties behind the NOW club table.   

The Crown Plaza is an excellent location for a coin 
show. Security was very good and nothing was report-
ed lost or stolen. The dealers we talked to said they had 
a good show and sales. 
 
Specialty Clubs 

Conder Token Collector’s Club 
by Eric Holcomb 

Thanks to the efforts of CTCC librarian Edward 
Moore, over 3,000 pages of the Conder Token Collec-
tor’s Journal, consecutive issues 1 to 70, have been 
scanned, and have been assembled into PDF files by 
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Editor’s Message by Eric Holcomb 

Thanks again for the submissions received; we 
have another nice, albeit smaller, issue of MintMark. 
Please read the interesting club news and the im-
portant ANA news. 

The next (3rd quarter 2016) edition of MintMark 
is not far off, so start planning and writing now. 
Make it a short summary of how your club is partici-
pating in the ANA Club Rep Program. 

Please note that the Mintmark submission dead-
line has been moved up to the first day of the month 
at the beginning of each quarter. 

If you have a coin show or event to list in the 
ANA’s printed calendar, please send an email at least 
two months in advance to magazine@money.org, or 
go to https://www.money.org/submit-an-event. Also, 
please see the ANA’s new online events calendar at 
https://www.money.org/events. 

Is your club planning to have a meet-
ing at the Anaheim World’s Fair of 
Money? 

All ANA member clubs receive complimentary 
meeting space at ANA conventions. The deadline to 
reserve your meeting space is July 8, 2016. 

Club meeting room request forms can be found 
online at www.money.org/worldsfairofmoney. 

Completed 
forms can be emailed 
to Rhonda Scurek at 
scurek@money.org, 
or mailed to: 

The American Nu-
mismatic Associa-
tion 

Attn: Conventions 
Department 

818 N. Cascade Ave. 

Colorado Springs, 
CO 80903 

Member Club Tables Available at the 
World’s Fair of Money in Anaheim 

ANA Member Clubs have the opportunity to 
reserve a club table at the World’s Fair of Money in 
Anaheim. The deadline to reserve a table is June 24, 
2016. 

Club Midway applications can be found online at 
www.money.org/worldsfairofmoney. 

For additional infor-
mation, please contact 
Jennifer Croak at 
(719) 482-9849,  
or email her at 
jcroak@money.org. 

Collector exhibit information: 
https://www.money.org/numismatic-events/convention-exhibits 
2015 Howland Wood Memorial Award for Best-of-Show Exhibit, 
interactive exhibit: https://www.money.org/howlandwood2015 




